
Town of Londonderry, Vermont 
Notice of Proposed Zoning Bylaw Amendment  

The Town of Londonderry Selectboard hereby gives notice 
pursuant to 24 V.S.A. §4415, that on December 16, 2024 at 
6:15 PM the Board will hold a public hearing on a proposed 
interim amendment to the Londonderry Zoning Bylaw at the 
Town Hall, 139 Middletown Rd in South Londonderry. The 
only sections of the Zoning Bylaw proposed for amendment 
are Sections 418(4) General Sign Standards - Businesses 
within Commercial Districts and Section 418(5) General 
Sign Standards - Mixed Uses, including shopping centers and 
business, manufacturing or industrial parks. The purpose of the 
amendment is an emergency measure to allow businesses in the 
Londonderry Shopping Plaza and other mixed-use areas to be 
able to have signs as big as the signs elsewhere in Londonderry’s 
commercial districts. The full text of the proposed amendment 
can be examined at the Town Office, 100 Old School 
Street, South Londonderry, and the Town website – www.
londonderryvt.org, Those interested in receiving an electronic 
copy of the proposed interim bylaw or submitting written 
comments should contact the town’s Zoning Administrator at 
zoningadmin@londonderryvt.org.  


